
LINCOLNVILLE SELECT BOARD MEETING 

April 28, 2025 

6:00 PM @ Lincolnville Town Office 

  

Courage is the art of being the only one 

 who knows you’re scared to death. 

- Harold Wilson 

1. Citizens’ Forum 
 

2. Administrator’s Report 
 

3. Meetings & Announcement: 
 Planning Board   Wed.  04/30 6:00PM  Town Office 

 LCS School Committee  Mon.  05/05 6:00PM  LCS 

 Heart & Soul Team  Tues.  05/06 12:00PM Library 

 Conservation Commission  Thurs.  05/08 4:00PM  Town Office 

 Recreation Commission  Mon.  05/12 4:00PM  Town Office 

Select Board   Mon.  05/12 6:00PM  Town Office 

Five Town CSD Budget Meeting Mon.  05/12 7:00PM  Bisbee Theatre, CRMS  

 

4. Upcoming Community Events 

 

5. Meeting Minutes 
• April 14, 2025 

• April 22, 2025 

 

6. Resolution in Support of the Preservation of the Tax Exemption for Municipal Bonds 

 

7. Approval of New Banking Accounts 
• School Lunch  

• Credit Card 

 

8. (6:30PM) Public Hearing 
• Consideration of Extension of Major Non-Residential Development Project Moratorium Ordinance 

 

9. Process for obtaining additional Comprehensive Plan Review Committee members 

 

10. Wiley Brook Bridge Replacement 

 

11. Countersign - Warrant and Notice of Election Calling Five Town CSD Budget Validation 

Referendum 

 

12. Consideration of Special Town Meeting Warrant for May 19, 2025 – LCS Budget Meeting 

 

13. Consideration of Annual Town Meeting Warrant – June 10/12, 2025 

 

14. June Select Board Meeting Schedule 

 

15. Selectperson Update(s) 

 

16. Treasurer’s and Payroll Warrant(s) – Approve & Sign 

 

17. Adjourn 



To:   Select Board 

 

From:  David Kinney, Town Administrator 

 

Subject: Newsletter 

 

Date:  April 25, 2025 
 

Select Board Meeting: 6:00PM, Monday, April 28, 2025 at the Town Office 

 

AGENDA ITEMS: 

 

1. N/A 

 

2. N/A 

 

3. N/A 

 

4. N/A 

 

5. See meeting minutes enclosed. The suggested motions are:  

 

I move that the Board approve the April 14, 2025 meeting minutes as presented. 

 

I move that the Board approve the April 22, 2025 meeting minutes as presented. 

 

6. As part of the Select Board’s April 14th meeting the Board reviewed the request of the Maine 

Municipal Association and the National League of Cities to consider adopting a resolution in 

support of maintaining the tax-exempt status of municipal bonds and then requested that a 

resolution be prepared for consideration.  Enclosed is a draft Resolution of the Select Board of 

the Town of Lincolnville Declaring Support for the Preservation of the Federal Tax Exemption of 

Municipal Bonds.  If acceptable a suggested motion is: I move that the Board approve and 

sign the Resolution of the Select Board of the Town of Lincolnville Declaring Support for 

the Preservation of the Federal Tax Exemption of Municipal Bonds and that the resolution 

be furnished to all member of the Maine Congressional Delegation. 

 

7. We have been recently made aware that any interest earned from school lunch funds is accrue 

to the school lunch account.  While the Town has accounted for these funds separately any 

interest that these funds have earned have not been credited to the account.  To simplify the 

accounting we are suggesting that a separate bank account be established for the funds and in 

doing so the interest earned will be easily accounted for.  A suggest motion is: I move that the 

Town Treasurer be authorized to open a separate bank account for the school lunch 

program. 

 

For several years, the Town has accepted payment via credit card.  The use of credit card 

transactions has increase substantially over the last several years and earlier this year the Town 



started accepting online payments for harbor fees.  As the usage has increased it has become a bit 

more challenging to reconcile, particularly with-it taking days for the Town to receive the funds.  

The Finance Director has prepared a memo of the issue, options and a recommendation, see 

enclosed.  In essence, the recommendation is that the Town open a separate account that the 

online credit card payments would be receipted into so that the reconciliation process would be 

more efficient.  A suggested motion is:  I move that the Town Treasurer be authorized to 

open a separate bank account for the purpose of receipting online credit card payments for 

reconciliation before the funds are transferred to the Town’s primary bank account. 

 

8. Extension of Major Non-Residential Development Project Moratorium Ordinance 

On December 11, 2023 a moratorium on major non-residential development was enacted by 

Town Meeting. The original moratorium was set to expire on May 11, 2024 but was extended by 

Board action until November 7, 2024.  As reasonable progress was being made, in October of 

2024 the Board extended the moratorium again until May 6, 2025.  The applicable state statute 

allows, after notice and hearing, the moratorium to be extended by the Select Board for 

additional 180-day period under certain circumstances.  Namely: the Board must determine that 

“A. The problem giving rise to the need for the moratorium still exists; and B. Reasonable 

progress is being made to alleviate the problem giving rise to the need for the moratorium” 

 

The Select Board should open the floor for public comments.  In addition to any public 

comments, I would offer the following as evidence that reasonable progress is being made to 

alleviate the problem.   

 

The Land Use Committee continues to meet with the facilitator and once again recently with the 

Planning Board regarding draft ordinance amendments.  While progress is being made, the work 

of the Land Use Committee as set forth in the charge is not complete. That said I would 

anticipate the Land Use Committee to present their suggested ordinance amendments to the 

Select Board before the end of June with the goal of having something for the voters to consider 

on Election Day (November 4th). 

 

A draft Select Board Extension of Town of Lincolnville Major Non-Residential Development 

Project Moratorium Ordinance is enclosed.  After the hearing, if the Board believes that the 

efforts to date satisfy the requirements of the statute and the Board desires to extend the 

moratorium for a 180 day period the following is a suggested motion:  I move that the Select 

Board find that the problems giving rise to the need for the moratorium still exist and 

reasonable progress is being made to alleviate the problems, that all of the provisions of the 

Town of Lincolnville Major Non-Residential Development Project Moratorium Ordinance 

are hereby extended for an additional one hundred and eighty days.  

 

9. As part of the Board’s April 14th meeting a discussion was held about possibly expanding the 

Comprehensive Plan Review Committee membership.  Adi Philson of MCOG specifically 

suggested consideration being given to possibly adding a member of the Select Board, a Land 

use Committee member, and a Planning Board member as well as additional public members.  It 

was requested that the concept be added to the next Select Board agenda for a “constructive 

conversation.”  Does the Board wish to have one of its members serve on the expanded 

committee?  If so, who?  Does the Board wish for a Land Use Committee and/or Planning Board 



member to serve on the expanded committee?  If so, does the Board want to select/invite a 

member or allow the committee members to decide amongst themselves?  What means or 

methods does the Board wish to pursue to attract additional public members to the committee?  

While issuing general call for volunteers can yield results, the most successful approach is often 

a direct in person conversation.  I would encourage Board members to reach out individually to 

people that the Board members believe would be good additions to the committee and ask them 

to complete a Community Interest Form expressing their desire to be considered by the full 

Board for appointment. 

 

10. The State of Maine Department of Transportation is planning for the replacement of the 

Wiley Brook Bridge on Route 235 (the Hope Road).  According to the current MaineDOT Work 

Plan the bridge is scheduled for 2027.  Towards that end the MaineDOT will be conducting an 

on-demand public meeting to discuss the replacement, see letter enclosed.  Comments and any 

other input will be accepted through the MaineDOT web site from April 28, 2025 to May 9, 

2025.  We will post the Notice of Preliminary On-Demand Public Meeting on the town web site. 

 

11. Per State Statute, the budget adopted for the Five Town CSD at the May 12, 2025 district 

budget meeting, see warrant enclosed, is to be considered (validated) by the voters via secret 

referendum ballot.  It is proposed to conduct this voting as part of our regular voting day 

(Tuesday, June 10, 2025).  For this to occur, the Board must approve and countersign the 

Warrant and Notice of Election Calling Five Town Community School District Budget 

Validation Referendum, see copy enclosed. 

 

A suggested motion is:  I move that the Board approve and countersign the Warrant and 

Notice of Election Calling Five Town Community School District Budget Validation 

Referendum to be conducted on June 10, 2025. 

 

12. The School Committee and Budget Committee have completed their recommendations for 

the School Budget meeting.  A copy of the draft warrant is enclosed.  If the warrant is acceptable 

to the Select Board a suggested motion is: I move that the Board approve and sign the Special 

Town Meeting Warrant for May 19, 2025.   

 

13. Enclosed please find the final draft, including the Budget Committee recommendations, of 

the Annual Town Meeting Warrant for June 10th (elections and referenda) and June 12th the 

“open” portion of Town Meeting.  Please note that Article 4 has been added to the warrant since 

your last review and that the other articles have been re-numbered to accommodate the new 

Article 4.  Article 4 addresses the continuation of the school budget validation referendum and 

must be considered every three years.  Since it was last considered by the voters of Lincolnville 

in 2022 it needed to be added again this year.  Also note that this article is to be considered by 

the voters via referendum ballot. 

 

A suggested motion is:  I move that the Board approve and sign the Annual Town Meeting 

Warrant for June 10th and June 12th 2025. 

 

14. The Board’s first regularly scheduled meeting in June is the evening before elections.  With 

elections occurring the next day I would suggest that the Board hold a “warrant only” meeting to 



consider the payroll and Treasurer’s Warrants.  If the Board concurs with this recommendation 

what time would the Board want to meet?  I would suggest 5:00PM. 

 

15. N/A 

 

16. See warrants enclosed.  The suggested motion is: I move that the Board approve and sign 

the Treasurer’s and Payroll warrants. 

 

17. Suggested motion: I move that we adjourn. 

 

Non-Agenda Items 

 

A) Unemployment Compensation Fund Balance Report 

 

B) Certified Ratio Declaration Approval 

 

C) Materials provided by Greg Boetsch 

 

D) Comprehensive Plan Review Committee meeting minutes of April 16, 2025 

 

E) Excerpt from the MaineDOT Three-Year Work Plan 2025 
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